
MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING 

GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING COMMISSION i 
Wednesday - December 9, 1959 — 8:00 A.M. ' 

CONFERENCE ROOM - CITY HALL 
A s p e c i a l meeting of the Grand J u n c t i o n Planning Commission was h e l d 
i n the Conference Room at the C i t y H a l l at 8:00 A.M., Wednesday, 
December 9, 1959, w i t h the f o l l o w i n g members present: 
Chairman Glen Hopper, Mr. V. L, Colony, Mr. A l e x Bauer, Mr. Abbott 
Tessman, Mr. Elmer Nelson, Mr. Robert Van Deusen, and Secretary 
R. E. Cheever. Members absent: Mrs. Cleo Diemer and Mr. Frank 
Mercer. 
A l s o present: Regional Planning D i r e c t o r Gene A l l e n , C i t y Engineer 
C a r l A l s t a t t , Councilman Edward Strnad, and Dr. George Bosma. 
Chairman Hopper s a i d that the purpose of t h i s s p e c i a l meeting i s to 
have the Planning Commission look over a p r o j e c t brought i n by 
Dr. Geo. Bosma r e l a t i n g to some long-term planning on a piece of 
ground North of B o o k c l i f f Avenue and West of 7th S t r e e t , which i s 
outside of the C i t y L i m i t s at the present time. However, a group 
have t h i s p r o j e c t i n mind f o r the development of t h i s property, but 
before they s t a r t on i t and i n v e s t any money, they want to get i t 
before the Planning Commission to see i f i t conforms w i t h t h e i r 
t h i n k i n g and planning f o r t h i s area. He then c a l l e d upon Dr. Bosma 
to present the p l a n . 

Dr. Bosma presented an a r c h i t e c t ' s drawing of the proposed pl a n 
which would i n c l u d e approximately 40 acres upon which they p l a n to 
b u i l d a number of d o c t o r s ' and d e n t i s t s ' o f f i c e s as w e l l as s e v e r a l 
4-unit r e s i d e n t i a l motels south of S t . Mary^s H o s p i t a l , These u n i t s 
would take care of the need f o r l i v i n g quarters f o r out-of-town 
people who might be here w i t h f r i e n d s or r e l a t i v e s who are i n the 
H o s p i t a l and would be conveniently l o c a t e d r i g h t south of the Hospi­
t a l . Dr. Bosma s t a t e d that p l e n t y of parking would be provided 
w i t h i n the area, and i t would a l l be a t t r a c t i v e l y landscaped. 
In the d i s c u s s i o n f o l l o w i n g , members of the Commission f e l t t h a t , 
g e n e r a l l y speaking, t h i s was a good pla n and would take care of an 
e x i s t i n g need and be an improvement. However, they d i d f e e l that 
the C i t y Engineer and Planning D i r e c t o r should check i t very 
thoroughly before i t i s acted upon to see that the s t r e e t s , zoning, 
and a l l d e t a i l s of the p l a t are OK. 
Chairman Hopper then s a i d that since the concensus of o p i n i o n of the 
Planning Commission was that t h i s i s an o v e r - a l l improvement, he 
would t u r n the matter over to the Annexation and Zoning Committees 
and to C i t y Engineer C a r l A l s t a t t and Planning D i r e c t o r Gene A l l e n 
f o r study and r e p o r t at the next r e g u l a r meeting of the Commission. 
He a l s o suggested that i f Dr. Bosma could b r i n g i n annexation 
p e t i t i o n s at the next meeting, i t would speed things up. 
Upon motion, the meeting was duly adjourned. 

R. E. CHEEVER, Secretary 


